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Dear Members of the Assembly,

As this will be my first report to you in this role, I just wanted to convey how excited I am to work with you over the next year, especially as we start to return to campus.

In the past three weeks since my election, I have been transitioning into this role with the help of the previous VP Education, Ryan, and also meeting with internal and external stakeholders. 

One of the first hurdles the Board of Directors was able to work on together was organizing a response to the Israel-Palestine conflict with help from the Communications team. As you know, the MSU’s response was based on a previous General Assembly and the current team worked to plan not only a public statement but also a plan to reaffirm the values of both the SRA and the student body. This is an ongoing matter and continues to influence day to day actions.  
Within the first two weeks, I was also able to attend the Ontario Undergraduate Student Alliance (OUSA) Welcome Conference. The Steering Committee voted for Eunice Oladejo from the University of Western Ontario as President, Steph Ye-Mowe from the University of Waterloo as Vice-President Finance, and Erin Quinn from Wilfrid Laurier University as Vice President HR and Administration for the upcoming year. In the next month, the Steering Committee will be determining when policy papers will be authored this year and students from each member school are invited to contribute. The options for this coming year are; 

1. Indigenous students (fall)
2. Financial aid
3. Student mobility and credit transfer
4. Technology enabled learning
5. Response to COVID-19
6. System vision and accountability
7. Mature students
Within OUSA’s Steering Committee meeting, members also discussed a public statement in regards to the Israel-Palestine conflict, however the majority of members voted against it. In an effort to represent the MSU’s stance on the issue and alliance with BDS, I voted in favour of the statement. With other Student Unions and AMS’s receiving backlash from their student body over their varying statements about support for Palestine and Israel, there was a mutual understanding that there could not be a single statement that did not undermine individual unions. Moving forward, OUSA will be working to advocate for improving OSAP and continued Federal support for students. 

In regards to our other main advocacy channel, the Undergraduates of Canadian Research Intensive Universities, Denver has been taking the lead, however the entire Board has been involved in examining the benefits and costs of joining the organization. As the Advocacy budget may have to be adjusted to reflect the MSU’s commitment, I have been working to meet with all those involved and garner feedback. 

From an internal perspective, in the last two weeks I have been working closely with Hargun to consider the future organizational structure of the Education Department. After reading Ryan’s transition report, I need to decide if there will be three Research and Policy Assistants, one Project and Campaign Coordinator, and a Sustainability Education Committee Chair, or if some of these roles will be amalgamated into one full time role. There are benefits to both options and as part of this departmental evaluation, Hargun and I have been meeting with SSAC and MSAC to determine whether SSAP will become the primary source for sustainability initiatives on campus with an MSU liaison working to facilitate ongoing conversation. This would mean the Sustainability Education Committee would not function under the MSU any longer however there would still be opportunity for student leaders to be involved but hopefully in a more efficient, accountable, and long term scenario. 
Also focused on campus is the Planning Committee for the December 6 Commemorative event to raise awareness around gender based violence with a focus on Missing and Murder Indigenous 2 Spirit People, Women and Girls. This event is taking into account changes caused by COVID-19 but also the importance of local figures. If any SRA member is connected with community members who would like to be considered as a speaker, please reach out to me for more information!
From an advocacy perspective, I have been working to plan the social media calendar for the @MSU_Advocacy accounts. The AVPs and myself have (or will be) attending training from the Comms team and starting to post in the next week or so. As we go further into June, you can expect to see more on the LRT, Hamilton vaccination clinics, OUSA, OSAP, and federal initiatives. 
Progress on Yearplan
I am still working on developing my year plan in accordance with my platform points and have been meeting with university officials and offices to determine the best course of action. There are also a number of priorities that Ryan left that I will continue and I have been meeting with those involved. 
Current Challenges 

I’m sure everyone has been fielding questions from students, guardians, and community members about September plans and this has also been a big challenge for myself and the Board. It’s been incredibly difficult to plan and try to answer questions without knowing the full plan ourselves.
Volunteers (Standing Committees only) 

Although Committees are still in the hiring phase, I’m excited to see who fills them!
Best,

Siobhan Teel
Vice-President (Education)
McMaster Students Union

vped@msu.mcmaster.ca 

